Nonprofit Alliance of Monterey County

Cultural Competency Initiative

The Nonprofit Alliance of Monterey County (NAMC) is taking the lead in developing a county-wide Cultural Competency Initiative. With a history of producing educational conferences on this topic for the past five years, NAMC identified the need to move cultural competency from discussion to action. Input and guidance from the community, are essential to cultural competency efforts, and we started collecting that input from more than 100 community members who attended the NAMC cultural competency conference in 2008. Their overwhelming response made it clear that there is a need for work in this area. Subsequently, a Blue Ribbon Panel of community leaders was formed to guide a strategic planning process, anticipated to be complete by the end of this year. 

The overriding purpose of the Cultural Competency Initiative is to improve quality of life for all residents of Monterey County, especially for those residents with the greatest vulnerabilities and disadvantages. This will be achieved, in part, by enhancing the capacity of nonprofits, public agencies and businesses to provide equal access to services through more culturally appropriate policies and practices. 

The Initiative addresses disparities in access to services caused by the lack of cross cultural skills for public service delivery, including in program design and program outcome evaluation; e.g., when consumers are not significantly involved in offering feedback about various aspects of the services they receive such as language they prefer to speak, literacy level of outreach materials or hours of service. 

Although the need for cultural competency is being addressed to varying degrees within individual sectors of the provider community we are aware of no community-wide, multi-sector cultural competency program regionally or, in fact, anywhere in the U.S.

9/17/09

